
 
 
 
 
From: international yoga federation internationalyogafederation@yahoo.com 
Date: 9. júna 2008 12:05 
To: gejza.Timcak@tuke.sk gejza.Timcak@tuke.sk 
Re: European Union of Yoga 
 
 
Dear Gregorian Bivolaru Grieg 
  
It is not controverse between International Yoga 
Federation and MISA about the World Yoga Championship 
who are always under organization of International 
Federation of Yoga Sports because they do in may 2008 
and the next one are in september 2009. 
 
The International Federation of Yoga Sports don't give 
to you the support for have any world championship and 
they have doing in last may 2009. So is not problem 
about it and your information is wrong. 
  
Our information is: your school is full member of 
European Yoga Federation (see your link at 
http://www.esotericyoga.se) of your own yoga centre in 
Sweden or your school in Italy at www.amoyoga.it 
 
 The european yoga federation 
http://www.europeanyogafederation.net  do the european 
congress in Romania in 2005 with MISA and now in 2008  
you do again.  
 
Your school have members in the executive boar of EYF 
please see 
http://www.europeanyogafederation.net/board.htm 
and your school is not member of European Yoga 
Alliance who is our membersin Europe. This is our 
information please cheak it. 
 
Member of European Yoga Alliance can not be member of 
European Yoga Federation.  
 
Also International Yoga Federation like European Yoga 
Alliance don't want any problem with Europea Yoga 
Union and Grupul national de studiu si practica YOGA 
of Romania because they are  
  
The real situation is the official resolution of 
European Yoga Alliance about: Mihai Stoian, Grieg 
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Bilovaru and all people linked to the MISA/NATHA 
organization are immediately expelled from European 
Yoga Alliance, European Yoga Council,  World Yoga 
Council and International Yoga Federation and that we 
stop their membership. 
  
The president of EYC of European Alliance and 
Secretary of IYF for Europe inform: 
You are only a vulgar sex businessman using the names 
of "Tantra Yoga" and our 
"International Yoga Federation" as an attractive cover 
for your controversial business activities. 
  
This is the situation and is not any problem about 
yoga sport For this resolution EYA and IYF don't give 
any support or patronage to The Congress of the 
Planetary Millenary Wisdom of Yoga, before and now.  
 
Also the conference don't have any blessing of Swami 
Dayananda (who support the yogi way of both European 
Yoga Union and European Yoga Alliance) or another 
members of IYF. And the organizators can not use the 
logos or name under the official resolution of 
European Yoga Alliance and the resolution of our 
Secretary for Europe. 
Please read the letters of European Alliance and 
secretary of IYF: 
  
  
Official Resolution of the Presidency of European 
Council of Yoga of European Yoga Alliance and Hon. 
Secretary of International Yoga Federation for 
European Union (Europe) 
  
De: "Ajita" <rajayoga@xs4all.nl> 
A: "international yoga federation" 
<internationalyogafederation@yahoo.com> 
Re: Dear Ajita and Carlos 
Wed, 9 Apr 2008 17:54:15 +0200 
 
Dear Swamini Dayananda, 
 
 
Thank you very much for your mail. 
 
My official resolution as president of the European 
Yoga Council of the European 
Yoga 
Alliance is that Mihai Stoian, Grieg Bilovaru and all 
people linked to the 
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MISA/NATHA 
organization are immediately expelled from our 
organization and that we stop 
their 
membership, 
because it has been proven that they are not busy with 
Yoga in whatever form, 
that they 
even use Yoga as a cover for illegal practices, that 
they do not respect the 
rules and 
standards of our organization, that they show an 
unheard lack of moral 
integrity, and 
cannot be convinced to change their attitude. 
 
Sometimes hard decisions have to be made to preserve 
worse. Please accept my 
deep 
respect for your very difficult decision. I will never 
forget it. Convey also my 
gratefulness 
to Swami Maitreyananda and Dr Gopalji for their 
courage. 
 
 
Yours friendly, 
Shri Yogacharya Ajita 
(Philippe Barbier) 
Honorary Secretary of the International Yoga 
Federation for the European Union 
President of the European Yoga Council of European 
Yoga Alliance 
Honorary Life Member of the World Yoga Council 
Member of the World Yoga Parliament 
Member of the International Yoga Therapy Council 
Member of the Coregroup of the Samenwerkende 
Yogadocenten Nederland 
Director of the Raja Yoga Institute 
Ilpendam, Holland 
www.raja-yoga.org 
  
---------------------------------------------------------------- 
Hon. Secretary of IYF for European Union 
Presidency of European Yoga Council of European Yoga 
Alliance 
 
To Mr. Mihai Stoian, 
 
You were very gentle last year in Kopenhagen and I was 
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very naive. 
I needed a long time to realize who you are and what 
your organization MISA 
is. 
First I thought you were some special man practising 
an obscure form of 
Tantra Yoga. I proposed you my help because I know the 
danger of that 
approach. 
 
In your respons you now admitted to be directly 
involved in "non-exposed" 
sex business. 
As sex business is profit oriented, you have all 
reasons to stimulate desire 
in your customers and to be attached to money. 
At the other hand you pretend to be a Tantra Yoga 
teacher. But a real Tantra 
Yoga teacher does only use desire, controlling it 
better and better by means 
of detachment, as to reach enlightenment by 
transformation of the energy of 
desire. Assuming that you are a Tantra Yoga teacher, 
who can believe that 
you will detach yourself from your profit goal in sex 
business when you 
teach? Nobody. 
 
So, I made a mistake considering you as a practitioner 
of the dangerous left 
hand Tantra Yoga style. You are not a Tantra Yoga 
practitioner at all. You 
are only a vulgar sex businessman using the names of 
"Tantra Yoga" and our 
"International Yoga Federation" as an attractive cover 
for your 
controversial business activities. You systematically 
try to mislead people, 
using an uncontrollable "methodology" consisting of a 
mish mash of 
techniques and so called revelations, which are not in 
accordance with the 
standards of the International Yoga Federation. 
 
I will advise to cancel the congress of June in 
Bucharest. And my conclusion 
is that you and your organization MISA cannot be 
accepted by any Yoga 
association. 
 



I do not feel the need to say more, except that I 
thank you for the 
opportunity of making more light in myself. 
 
 
Namaste,Shri Yogacharya Ajita 
(Philippe Barbier) 
Honorary Secretary of the International Yoga 
Federation for the European 
Union 
President of the European Yoga Council of European 
Yoga Alliance 
Honorary Life Member of the World Yoga Council 
Member of the World Yoga Parliament 
Member of the International Yoga Therapy Council 
Member of the Coregroup of the Samenwerkende 
Yogadocenten Nederland 
Director of the Raja Yoga Institute 
Ilpendam, Holland 
www.raja-yoga.org 
  
http://www.yogaesoteric.net/content.aspx?lang=en&item=5195 
Gardianul publishes information which they know as 
false, in order to push up some events!  
 
  
by Maria Nicola 
 
On April 17 the newspaper Gardianul has published on 
the "Disclosure" column a whopping lie about MISA. The 
column under the headline "President of the European 
YOGA Council Decided Exclusion of MISA from the 
International Federation" is signed by the extremely 
active anti-MISA journalist Emil Berdeli. If you have 
not read it yet, there is no use to waste your time 
with it. For all the students from MISA YOGA School 
who read this article, we flatly stress out since the 
beginning that MISA still is a full rights member in 
the International YOGA Federation, that Gregorian 
Bivolaru is life member in World Yoga Council, and 
Mihai Stoian is a member of the World Yoga Council and 
representative of the Federation for the Scandinavian 
countries.  
 
In that article from Gardianul there is a single 
reference of some Sri Yogacharya Ajita, who - either 
harmed by the public correspondence he has lately had 
with Mihai Stoian or due to his close friendship with 
Mario Sorin Vasilescu - is bearing grudge against MISA 
Yoga School and has stated harsh position against. No 
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matter the reasons that enliven him, Mr. Ajita still 
is a single voice in the entire YOGA Federation that 
unites hundreds of schools from all over the world and 
millions of practitioners. Sri Yogacharya Ajita joined 
the International Federation of YOGA the same year as 
MISA, and he only recently received an honorary 
position similar to Gregorian Bivolaru's and Mihai 
Stoian's in 2005. From this position he does not have 
the slightest possibility to decide exclusion of any 
member of the Federation, to retreat the functions 
given by the Federation or to change the program of 
the events.  
 
 
 


